
MANAGEMENT BOARD SECRETARIAT 

4.12–Year 2000/Information Technology 
Preparedness 
(Follow-up to VFM Section 3.12, 1999 Annual Report) 
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We did not follow up on our 1999 review of Management Board Secretariat regarding Year

2000/Information Technology Preparedness because action taken by Management Board

Secretariat and the ministries on their own, as well as in response to our Special Report

(Year 2000: The Millennium Bug, June 1998) and our Value-For-Money review (Year 2000/

Information Technology Preparedness, Section 3.12, 1999 Annual Report, Fall 1999), ensured

that the millenium bug had not significantly affected government information technology systems.
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